KENAI PENINSULA BOROUGH SCHOOL BOARD MEETING Borough Administration Building Soldotna, Alaska 99669

August 2, 1993

SCHOOL BOARD MEMBERS:

Mrs. Betty Obendorf, President

Mrs. Marilyn Dimmick, Vice President

Mr. Michael Tauriainen, Clerk Mr. Clifford Massie, Treasurer

Mr. Joe Arness, Member Mrs. Mari-Anne Gross, Member

Mr. Michael Wiley, Member

Mr. Martin Jackson, Student Representative

STAFF PRESENT:

Dr. Robert Holmes, Superintendent of Schools

Mr. John Dahlgren, Associate Superintendent, Planning,

Operations, and Technology

Mrs. Mary Rubadeau, Assistant Superintendent, Instructional

Services

Mrs. Sharon Radtke, Executive Director, Personnel

OTHERS PRESENT:

Mr. David Carey Mrs. Arlene Wiley

Mrs. Grace Merkes

Mrs. Lucinda Van Ordstrand

CALL TO ORDER:

Mrs. Obendorf called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m.

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE:

Mrs. Obendorf invited those present to participate in the

Pledge of Allegiance.

ROLL CALL:

Mrs. Betty Obendorf Present

Mrs. Marilyn Dimmick Absent - Excused

Mr. Michael Tauriainen Present
Mr. Clifford Massie Present
Mr. Joe Arness Present
Mrs. Mari-Anne Gross Present
Mr. Michael Wiley Present
Mr. Martin Jackson Present

APPROVAL OF AGENDA:

The agenda was approved as printed.

AFPROVAL OF MINUTES:

The School Board Minutes of July 19, 1993, were approved

with a correction.

PUBLIC COMMENTS:

Mr. David Carey spoke to the Board regarding little-known regulation changes to Department of Health and Social Services fees. Effective October 1, 1993, numerous health tests previously offered free will be charged for. He noted that although public hearings have been completed, written comments will be received for two additional weeks. He commented that as a teacher he was concerned that medical

PUBLIC COMMENTS (cont.):

tests for diphtheria, testing and treatment for sexually transmitted diseases in young people, prenatal care and counseling for young women will be charged for and, in many cases, unattainable by young people. He noted the public was concerned that immunizations would probably be the next category to be charged. He further noted there were discrepancies in fees charged according to categories of patients. He urged the Board to review the regulations and give input to them.

SUPERINTENDENT'S REPORT:

Dr. Holmes presented the 1992-93 Annual Report of the district. The report highlighted student accomplishments, staff achievements and management functions of the district for the past year. Dr. Holmes noted the report was a team effort by the Central Office, and he complimented the Public Information Officer, Chris Monfor, for compiling the information for the report.

Dr. Holmes reported principal interviews for Sterling Elementary will be held on Tuesday, August 3, and for English Bay Elementary/High on Thursday, August 5. He noted all school administrators will meet at Skyview High School on Tuesday, August 17 for their first meeting of the school year. This will be followed by the Districtwide Inservice on Wednesday, August 18 at Kenai Central High School. invited the Board to attend these meetings.

CONSENT AGENDA:

Items presented on the Consent Agenda were Approval of Hazardous Bus Routes, Resignations and 1993-94 Teacher Assignments.

HAZARDOUS BUS ROUTES:

Mr. Dahlgren recommended the Board approve hazardous bus route resolutions to provide bus transportation due to hazardous walking conditions for students living within 1.5 miles of Seward Elementary, Kalifornsky Beach Elementary, Redoubt Elementary, Soldotna Elementary, Homer Intermediate, Paul Banks Elementary, Sears Elementary, Mountain View Elementary, North Star Elementary and Nikiski Elementary schools.

RESIGNATIONS: Mrs. Radtke recommended the Board approve resignations from Robert McCard, Special Education Program Manager, Districtwide, effective immediately; and Nancy Stengl. Grade 5, Redoubt Elementary effective October 19, 1993.

1993-94 TEACHER ASSIGN- Mrs. Radtke recommended the Board approve 1993-94 teacher MENTS: assignments for Abigail Smola, Counselor, Soldotna High; Robert Ramponi, Music, Kenai Central High and Kenai Middle School; and Michael Hamel, Mathematics/Physics, Soldotna High (.75 time).

Mr. Tauriainen requested Item 9a (1), Approval of Hazardous Bus Routes, be considered separately.

> Mr. Massie moved the Board approve Consent Agenda Items #2 and #3. Mrs. Gross seconded.

Motion carried unanimously.

Mrs. Gross moved the Board approve Item 9a (1), Approval of Hazardous Bus Routes. Mr. Massie seconded.

Mr. Tauriainen questioned whether any student pedestrian accidents had occurred walking to and from school. Mr. Dahlgren responded he was not aware of any accidents of this type. Mr. Tauriainen noted that the routes would cost approximately \$86,000 and felt this could be reduced if the routes were eliminated during the fall and spring months. He felt some cities like Kenai and Soldotna provided sidewalks and street lights which were safe walking conditions. He questioned whether the district could charge for hazardous bus routes. Mr. Dahlgren commented he would need to research the issue but bus charges were made to Nikiski students for school activities several years ago. Mr. Tauriainen questioned whether it was possible to postpone action on the issue and publicize it for the next meeting. Mr. Dahlgren noted the regulations needed to be approved prior to the beginning of school to claim reimbursement from the state. He added the state reimburses the district for a portion of the hazardous bus routes if the students ride the buses regularly.

ACTION Mr. Tauriainen moved to amend the motion to revise the last sentence to establish the dates of the hazardous routes for the period October 15 through March 15. Mr. Wiley seconded.

Mr. Tauraianen stated this would save approximately \$40,000 and would provide transportation during the winter months. Mr. Wiley commented he felt it would be more appropriate to review the hazardous bus routes funding during the budget process rather than at the present time. Mrs. Gross stated that each school should be considered individually for hazardous bus routes. She noted that walking conditions at Paul Banks Elementary were extremely dangerous. Mr. Wiley

ACTION

ATTION

CONSENT AGENDA (cont.): added that although the street conditions were not particularly hazardous at Seward, the presence of bears presented a serious problem to walking students. Mrs. Obendorf commented she would vote against the motion because hazardous conditions existed where streets were not maintained. Mr. Massie commented he felt the issue should be addressed during the budget process and expressed concern about increased traffic which has become hazardous for walking.

VOTE ON AMENDMENT:

YES - Tauriainen NO - Arness, Gross, Massie, Wiley, Obendorf Advisory Vote - YES

Amendment failed.

Mr. Tauriainen commented that if the motion did pass he would like this to be considered during the budget process. Mrs. Obendorf commented the issue had been discussed during the budget process in past years and it was felt that children's safety came before the dollars spent.

VOTE:

YES - Arness, Gross, Massie, Wiley, Obendorf NO - Tauriainen Advisory Vote - YES

Motion carried.

CAPITAL PROJECTS LIST: Mr. Dahlgren recommended the Board approve a listing of capital improvements projects to be submitted to the State of Alaska for possible funding. Projects receiving the highest ranking were a new Kenai Elementary School, West Homer Elementary School, Central Peninsula Middle/Junior High, Homer Junior High handicap access, Kenai Middle School access, Nikolaevsk Elem/High addition, Sterling Elementary roof replacement and KCHS vocational building roof replacement. The listing consisted of 61 capital project. Mr. Dahlgren responded to questions from the Board related to borough maintenance auto shop expansion for buses, districtwide health and safety projects, handicap access deadlines and other funding, Tyonek swimming pool, Homer and Ninilchik voclational outdoor storage areas, and the cost of Skyview Addition Phase II. Mr. Wiley questioned why all items were listed as first priorities for the communities. Mr. Dahlgren commented that all communities felt their

CAPITAL PROJECTS LIST projects were priority projects, but could be viewed (continued): differently by the maintenance department, thus the reason for ranking. Mrs. Obendorf commented that the state sets priorities as they feel necessary, so the listing set by the Board was not of much significance. Mr. Dahlgren commented he did not anticipate information until this winter from the Department of Education related to how regulations will be implemented for SB 7. Mr. Tauriainen commented there was no community consensus for a new school in Kenai and this project was subject to change. Mr. Dahlgren commented that an expenditure of this type would be placed on a ballot for voter approval.

ACTION

Mrs. Gross moved the Board approve the Capital Projects List as presented. Mr. Arness seconded.

Motion carried unanimously.

RECEIPT OF STATE GRANT FUNDS:

Mr. Dahlgren recommended the Board recommend to the Borough Assembly acceptance of state grant funds for the following projects: Chapman Elementary School classroom recarpeting, \$5,225; Homer High School safety plumbing upgrade, \$6,000; Homer Intermediate School classroom heater upgrade, \$44,000; Kenai Central High School library acquisition, \$5,000: Kenai Middle School library acquisition, \$5,000; Mountain View Elementary computer conversion, \$5,000; Nikiski Elementary computer technology grant, \$16,000; Nikiski High library acquisition, \$10,000; Ninilchik Elem/High, emergency generator, \$35,875; North Star Elementary satellite system, \$5,000; Paul Banks Elementary classroom heater upgrade, \$25,000; School maintenance/District 9, \$95,000; Sears Elementary library acquisition, \$5,000; Susan B. English Elem/High safety plumbing upgrade, \$12,000; Districtwide portable classrooms, \$298,000; Homer Junior High handicap access, \$28,200; Kenai Junior High handicap access, \$28,200; Nikiski Elementary roof replacement, \$90,900; Seward Jr/Sr High restroom renovations, \$19,600; Seward Jr/Sr High roof renovations, \$42,000; and Soldotna Elementary gym roof replacement, \$113,400. He noted the Tustumena project was not on the listing because funding for a portion of the project will be placed on the October ballot. The last seven projects on the list would require a 30% match.

> Student representative Jackson questioned whether there were sufficient funds to complete the Kenai Middle and Homer Middle schools handicap access projects. Mr. Dahlgren responded the district has five years in which to spend the funds, and additional funding will be sought to complete the projects.

ACTION Mr. Wiley moved the Board approve recommending to the Borough Assembly receipt of the state grant funds. Mr. Arness seconded.

Motion carried unanimously.

1993-94 NON-TENURE TEACHER Mrs. Radtke recommended the Board approve tentative non-ASSIGNMENTS: tenure teacher assignments for the 1993-94 school year as follows:

Ninilchik Elem/High Tustumena Elementary Bosick, Marina (.5) Hopkins, Sharon

North Star Elementary Miller, Sandra (.5)

Sears Elementary Bellmore, Donna Porter, Diane

ACTION Mr. Wiley moved the Board approve the 1993-94 non-tenure teacher assignments. Mrs. Gross seconded.

Motion carried unanimously.

FIRST READING/POLICY Mrs. Rubadeau presented the first reading on revisions to 007.12/007.12R/SUBSTANCE Policy 007.12/007.12R, Substance Abuse. She noted the ABUSE: school administrators had "field tested" the policy throughout the past school year and revisions have been made as presented. The school district attorney had reviewed the revisions. She noted the policy revisions were mailed to all schools for comments.

Mrs. Rubadeau responded to questions from the Board related to transfer students, drug assessments, cost and arrangments for drug testing, chemical abuse, etc. Mr. Tauriaine requested the Board hold a worksession on the policy prior to the August 16 meeting. The Board concurred with the request.

PUBLIC PRESENTATIONS: Mrs. Obendorf acknowledged Borough Assembly Member Grace Merkes in attendance at the school board meeting.

UBLIC PRESENTATIONS continued):

Mrs. Merkes questioned whether funds had been appropriated for drug testing as addressed in Policy 007.12. Mrs. Rubadeau responded the district has set aside funds from the Drug Free Schools federal grant for this purpose. She noted if the district requires a urinalysis, this is at district expense. Any drug or alcohol evaluations by an outside agency would be charged on a sliding scale based upon family income.

BOARD COMMENTS:

Mr. Tauriainen commented he was pleased Martin Jackson, the student representative, had been able to attend the board meetings during the summer.

Mrs. Gross expressed appreciation to the people involved in the Substance Abuse Policy.

Mr. Wiley stated he felt the Superintendent's Annual Report was well done and requested an additional copy for display at his business.

Mr. Arness apologized for his absence at the last meeting due to work commitments and for missing the afternoon worksession today. He requested an excused absence from the August 16 meeting.

Mrs. Obendorf announced the next school board meeting will be held on August 16, 1993, at 7:30 p.m.

At 8:48 p.m., Mr. Massie moved the School Board Meeting be adjourned. Mr. Wiley seconded.

Motion carried unanimously.

Respectfully Submitted,

Mrs. Betty Obendorf, President

Mr. Michael Tauriainen, Clerk

ADJOURN:

The Minutes of August 2, 1993, were approved on August 16, 1993, with a correction.



KENAI PENINSULA BOROUGH SCHOOL BOARD MEETING Borough Administration Building Soldotna, Alaska 99669

August 16, 1993

SCHOOL BOARD MEMBERS:

Mrs. Betty Obendorf, President

Mrs. Marilyn Dimmick, Vice President

Mr. Michael Tauriainen, Clerk Mr. Clifford Massie. Treasurer

Mr. Joe Arness. Member Mrs. Mari-Anne Gross, Member Mr. Michael Wiley, Member

Mr. Martin Jackson, Student Representative

STAFF PRESENT:

Dr. Robert Holmes, Superintendent of Schools

Mr. John Dahlgren, Associate Superintendent, Planning,

Operations, and Technology

Mrs. Mary Rubadeau, Assistant Superintendent, Instructional

Services

Mrs. Sharon Radtke, Executive Director, Personnel

OTHERS PRESENT:

Mr. John Kistler Mrs. Melody Douglas Mrs. Lenora Johnson

Mr. Richard Harvey Mrs. Grace Merkes Mr. James Early

Mr. Thomas Boedeker

CALL TO ORDER:

Mrs. Obendorf called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m.

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE:

Mrs. Obendorf invited those present to participate in the

Pledge of Allegiance.

ROLL CALL:

Mrs. Betty Obendorf Present Mrs. Marilyn Dimmick Present Mr. Michael Tauriainen Present

Mr. Clifford Massie Absent - Excused Mr. Joe Arness Absent - Excused

Mrs. Mari-Anne Gross Present Mr. Michael Wiley Present Mr. Martin Jackson Present

APPROVAL OF AGENDA:

The agenda was approved as printed with the addition of Consent Agenda Items 9a (4), Approval of Resignation: 9a (5) Approval of Leave of Absence Request/Support; and 9a (6), Approval of Leave of Absence/Certified.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES:

The School Board Minutes of August 2, 1993, were approved with a correction.

SUPERINTENDENT'S REPORT: Dr. Holmes reported the 93-94 school year had begun with a meeting held during the day for new administrators. invited the Board to attend a meeting for all administrators on Tuesday, August 17 at Skyview High School, and inservice training for all staff at KCHS on Wednesday, August 18,

> Dr. Holmes noted that interviews for the Bartlett Elem/High School principal position will be held in the Village of Tyonek on Thursday, August 19.

FINANCIAL REPORT:

Mrs. Douglas presented the financial report of the district for the period ended July 31, 1993.

CONSENT AGENDA:

Items presented on the Consent Agenda were Approval of 1993-94 Teacher Assignments, Substitute and Temporary Pay Schedule, Grant Application, Resignation, Leave of Absence/ Support, and Leave of Absence/Certified.

1993-94 TEACHER ASSIGN-MINTS:

Mrs. Radtke recommended the Board approve 1993-94 teacher assignments for Amy Nordmark, Special Education/QUEST, Soldotna Elementary: Martha Fleming, Counselor, Seward Jr/Sr High (.5 time); Cathleen Rolph, Business Education/Special Education/QUEST, Soldotna Jr. High; David Carpenter, Reading/Language Arts, Soldotna Jr. High; and Jason Hobart, Science/ Mathematics, (.75 time).

SUBSTITUTE AND TEMPORARY FAY SCHEDULE:

Mrs. Radtke recommended the Board approved the Substitute and Temporary Pay Schedule for the 1993-94 school year. The schedule was unchanged from 1992-93 salaries.

SKANT APPLICATION:

Mrs. Rubadeau recommended the Board approve a grant application for the Governor's Grant for Substance Abuse Prevention in the amount of \$6.772.

RESIGNATION:

Mrs. Radtke recommended the Board approve the resignation of Nancy Stengl, Grade 5, Redoubt Elementary, effective September 1, 1993.

LEAVE OF ABSENCE/SUPPORT:

Mrs. Radtke recommended the Board approve an unpaid leave of absence for the 1993-94 school year for Natalia Basargin, Bilingual Instructor, Razdolna Elementary.

LEAVE OF ABSENCE/CERTIFIED: Mrs. Radtke recommended the Board approve an extended civic leave of absence for Judy Salo commencing the day after a Tustumena Elementary teacher returns to the district from sick leave, and ending the last day of the 1993-94 school year.

ACTION

Mrs. Dimmick moved the Board approve the Consent Agenda as presented. Mrs. Gross seconded.

Motion carried unanimously.

POLICY REVISION 007.12/ 007.12R, SUBSTANCE ABUSE: Mrs. Rubadeau recommended the Board approve Policy 007.12/007.12R, Substance Abuse, with changes as recommended from the worksession held prior to the school board meeting. She listed the changes and Attorney Tom Boedeker distributed a copy for an additional change.

Mr. Wiley questioned whether the policy required a support group to be established where they do not already exist. Mrs. Rubadeau responded that type of support is required by the Drug Free School Program regulations. She noted this would be provided, even through it would be on an itinerant basis.

Mr. Kistler, parent, questioned whether existing programs would be utilized with existing assistance programs within the community, and would direct funding go toward those without creating a new department in the school district. Mrs. Rubadeau responded that student assistance programs exist within the district which train staff by using currently trained professionals. Mr. Kistler expressed congratulations to the Board on the other revisions which addressed his concerns.

Mr. Tauriainen questioned if a student assistance program did not exist at a school would the district be required to established a new program. Mrs. Rubadeau commented the district contracts with agencies to provide small group services.

Mr. Richard Harvey, parent, commented he felt the policy was a good one. He questioned whether support groups would be formed in the schools. Mrs. Rubadeau stated groups would be formed for students within the school and would meet during the day.

Mrs. Obendorf expressed appreciation to the committee for their work on the policy for the past two years. She noted the policy had been reviewed by parent groups, students, administrators and teachers and it was a satisfactory policy to all.

ACTION

Mrs. Dimmick moved the Board approve Policy 007.12/007.12R, Substance Abuse, with the changes presented by Mrs. Rubadeau and Mr. Boedeker. Mrs. Gross seconded.

Motion carried unanimously.

ASSIGNMENTS:

1993-94 NON-TENURE TEACHER Mrs. Rubadeau recommended the Board approve tentative nontenure teacher assignments for the 1993-94 school year for the following:

Smid, Tamara (Temporary)

Beluga Elementary Kalifornsky Beach Elementary Roed, Mary

ACTION Mr. Wiley moved the Board approve the non-tenure teacher assignments as presented by Mrs. Radtke. Mr. Tauriainen seconded.

Motion carried unanimously.

1993-94 BOARD GOALS: Dr. Holmes noted the Board had conducted a worksession on the 1993-94 Board Goals and revised goals were presented for approval.

ACTION Mr. Tauriainen moved the Board adopt the 1993-94 Board Goals as presented. Mrs. Dimmick seconded.

Mr. Wiley commented he felt Administrative Task #5, Study increasing productivity of senior year, did not connote action and suggested this also be implemented.

ACTION

Mr. Wiley moved to amend the motion to revise Administrative Task #5, "Implement ways to increase productivity of senior year." Mr. Tauriainen seconded.

Dr. Holmes commented that increased productivity rests with the students, not a mandate from the administration. Mr. Tauriainen stated there was no need to conduct a study, and seniors should be required to complete their studies through the end of the school year. Mrs. Dimmick stated she felt action was dependent on the students. Mrs. Gross commented she was confused with the wording, and was unsure whether it applied to the last two weeks of school or the entire school year. Mrs. Obendorf commented she was concerned about the wording of the item. Dr. Holmes stated a mechanism for seniors to be more productive is in place with counseling programs, four-year planners, tech-prep programs which include motivation and accountability of students. Mr. Tauriainen commented it was no longer necessary to study this concern, but time to increase productivity and to do something.

1993-94 BOARD GOALS VOTE ON AMENDMENT: (continuted):

YES - Gross, Tauriainen, Wiley NO - Dimmick, Obendorf Advisory Vote - YES

Amendment failed.

ACTION

Mr. Tauriainen moved to amend the motion to add #7 to Board Internal Goals, "Increase parent participation on committees." Mr. Wiley seconded.

Mr. Tauriainen stated the intent of the amendment was to seek more parental involvement, and he felt most committees had more school members than community members. He stated the School Based Decision Making Committee had two nonschool members. Mrs. Obendorf commented the Board needed to know that such action would involve several policy changes.

Dr. Holmes questioned how the Board intended for such a policy change to be implemented, and noted that parents are involved in Site Based Decision Making, Strategic Planning and the hiring process. He stated the administration has worked towards parent involvement for the past few years. Mrs. Dimmick commented her attitude was that sometimes parents can serve on committees for a certain amount of time, and could be replaced with other parents as their time allows.

Amendment carried unanimously.

ACTION Mr. Tauriainen moved to amend the motion to change the word "Revisit" to "Improve" which read, "Improve evaluation process for teachers." Mr. Wiley seconded.

Amendment carried unanimously.

Amended motion carried unanimously.

ADMINISTRATOR ASSIGNMENTS: Dr. Holmes recommended the Board approve 1993-94 administrator assignments for Marti Steckel, Principal. Sterling Elementary; and Kathleen Clark, Principal/Teacher, Nanwalek Elem/High.

ACTION Mrs. Gross moved the Board approve the administrator assignments as presented. Mr. Wiley seconded.

Motion carried unanimously.

Board implement a policy which would require students to be prepared for the work world both verbally and in written form. He felt most of today's students were not prepared for the workplace and prerequisites should be required for certain remedial classes.

Mr. Tauriainen questioned which remedial classes Mr. Kistler was referring to. Mr. Kistler commented this applied to the standard vocational education programs as well as other programs for students with problems.

Mrs. Rubadeau commented the district has a policy on workstudy programs and assured the Board that students are not "dumped" into work placements. She noted students are placed in approved work-study programs through vocational education where a job coach follows the job placement. In another program, special services students are placed in community placement where employers simulate a community work experience for these students.

Mr. Tauriainen commented that his firm has used a few workstudy students with mixed success and would continue as openings arise. He commented that he hoped any problem areas in the programs would be looked into. Mrs. Obendorf requested Mr. Kistler provide the Board with a listing of situations that needed attention. Mr. Kistler responded he did not have specific cases, but the skills level for communication and general understanding of the job were not high enough for the work place. Mrs. Rubadeau responded that work placement of students is contingent upon the student being there, and if the student does not have the competency, the employer is the first to notify the school district about this. She stated she had not received complaints on work placements last year. Mrs. Obendorf commented there are other training centers in the community which place people in jobs. Mr. Jackson stated some students go into the work place when they do not need additional credits, and also alternative school students work.

Mrs. Gross expressed appreciation to the committee who worked on the Substance Abuse Policy. She also expressed appreciation to Mr. Kistler for his input at school board meetings.

BOARD COMMENTS (cont.): Mr. Tauriainen encouraged the Board and school district to review the video and materials by David Barton which addresses restoring values which our country was founded on. He stated he was pleased Mr. Barton had come to the community with this information.

Mr. Tauriainen requested a copy of the program presented locally on Sex Equity during inservice sessions. He stated he had concerns expressed to him related to this program.

> Mr. Jackson told the Board he appreciated the opportunity to serve on the school board for the past year. He noted a new student representative should be selected within two months.

Mr. Wiley commented he was pleased that this year's studen; representative had attended the summer meetings.

He stated he was pleased to see a recent school district job vacancy listed in the local paper. He noted he would like to see more job vacancies listed in the future.

Mr. Wiley commented that as the school year progresses, he would like to see ways to increase senior productivity implemented, and not wait until next year.

Mrs. Dimmick commented that she serves on the Alaska School Activities Association Board and stated concerns of that board were fifth-year waivers and the need to make the organization better known throughout the state. She noted booklet would be mailed to each member school in the state explaining the purpose of the organization and parameters for rules which apply to activities. She also noted this group met with the State Board of Education recently where appeals to ASAA were reviewed.

Mrs. Dimmick noted Joe Montgomery was honored recently by the Governor and State School Board for his many years of service to the state on educational boards organizations.

> In response to a question from Mr. Wiley, Mrs. Dimmick stated Gary Matthews is the new Executive Director for ASAA.

Board members extended their appreciation to Martin Jackson, Student Representative, for his work on the school board this past year.

Mrs. Obendorf announced the next school board meeting would be held on September 20, 1993.

ADJOURN:

At 8:45 p.m., Mrs. Dimmick moved the School Board Meeting be adjourned. Mr. Tauriainen seconded.

Motion carried unanimously.

Respectfully Submitted,

Mrs. Betty Obendorf, President

Mule Taurianes Clark

The Minutes of August 16, 1993, were approved on September 20, 1993, with a correction.

A house of the the decided bank and the best at

Appropriate the Land of the Contract of the Co

AND PERSONAL PROPERTY.

Late of Charles

MELLE TRUBERGE

District of the second of the second

Country of the second of the second of the